
 

  D AHSAA  NEWS                 FALL 2023                    

   

DAHSAA 2023 Scholarship Recipients — Shelly Livingston, Scholarship Chairperson 

The DAHSAA Scholarship Committee (of 7) is proud to announce the five recipients of the 

$1,000 scholarships, which DAHSAA awards to Dover's graduating seniors, each year. To 

date, we have awarded fifty-five scholarships (over $45,000) in the past 12 years. This year, 

we had eighteen wonderful student applicants. It is always a rewarding task for the Scholar-

ship Committee to read about all these intelligent and resolute students. We want to thank all 

the applicants for their work while at Dover H.S. and in the community, a wonderful group of 

senior students. Applicants are judged in the following areas:  Grades/Academics, Work Ex-

perience, Community Service, Honors and Awards, Leadership, Extracurricular Activities and 

Essay; also considered was Financial Need. The judges enter the scores into a Spreadsheet, 

with the top five applicants coming to the top for 2023.  

 Each recipient of the DAHSAA Scholarship received a check to be used for whatever is 

needed for their post high school education. The recipients were announced at the annual 

DAHSAA Membership Picnic, in May. Also, Jeff Fenstermacher attended the Dover Area H.S. 

Awards Banquet, where Camdyn Buohl (DAHSAA’s 2023 student board member) introduced 

all 5 recipients. Thank you to our scholarship committee: Jeff Fenstermacher, Marian Omlor, 

Gina Decker, Amie Trinca, Chris Haldeman, Stephanie Myers. 
 

 
Pictured L to R: Camdyn Buohl, Dalton Richter, Kiana Horton, Allyana Bartram and Hannah Skelly. 

 
Camdyn Buohl, attending Elizabethtown College, Major- Biochemistry and Molecular Biology. 

Dalton Richter, attending Delaware Valley University, major- Small Animal Science (Vet Program). 

Kiana Horton, attending the University of South Carolina, major- Elementary Education and Special Education. 

Allyana Bartram, attending Elmira College in NY, major- Education and Science. 

Hannah Skelly, attending East Stroudsburg University, major- Nursing.



 

    

7th Annual DAHSAA Golf Tournament 
     The event raised a total of $3,878, and on 
behalf of the board and future scholarship 
recipients, we wish to thank our sponsors, 
golfers, and the DAHSAA event team for their 
support. Kelly Gross was our great go-to helper 
again this year. Remember, 100% of the 
proceeds go into our scholarship fund. Next 
year’s outing is tentatively Aug. 3rd, 2024. 
 

 
Winning team: 
R to L- Tim Klunk, Jason Myers, Dale Bievenour, Mike Johns 
 
New DAHSAA Student Representative  
Introducing Dover High Senior, John Bubb our 
student representative for the 2023-2024 term. 

John is the Editor-in-Chief of the Dover 
Dispatch, Vice-President of the National 

Honors Society, and a member of the boys' 
track and field and swim teams. John plans to 

go to a four-year university and major in 
English after high school. 

 
  

Annual Picnic 
Next year’s picnic will be on the 3rd of May. 
 

Membership Report 
We have 221 total members including 25 
associate and 49 lifetime. Also, 1.6k+ followers 
on our Facebook page. 
 

Board Elections 
     DAHSAA board elections will be held at the 
Fall Social/dinner. Any member can submit 
nominations to any board member prior to the 
meeting. Contact Jeff at (717) 292-6439 
 

Bus Trip Planning 
We plan to have a bus trip to the Flight 93 
Memorial in the Spring. Watch for details. 
 
Treasurer’s Report — Clif Kern 
Checking Account Balance: $5,817                                                             
Income Sources: memberships, picnic, golf-
tournament, banquet, donations. 
Expenditures: Scholarships, office supplies  
golf tournament, banquet, Dover High 
yearbooks & ad, table,  
Dover SkillsUSA (submarine team 
sponsorship), donation to Calvary Lutheran, 
Scholarship fund. 
 
Scholarship Fund Balance: $10,620.23 
Income Sources: Donations, Yearbook sales, 
“Sign for Success “Table, banquet, 
School “dress down” day, golf tournament, 
Interest. 
Expenditures: 2022 Scholarships: $5,000 
 
 More DAHSAA updates! Please visit us at . . .  
 

https://www.doversd.org/our-district/dover-
area-high-school-alumni-association/ 

 
 
 
 



 

    

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1959196938
05089/ 

 
 
Mission Statement 

The Dover Area High School Alumni Association is 
an organization open to all Dover High School 
graduates and associates of the school. 
The Association builds upon, shares and honors 
our heritage. 
The Association provides opportunities for 
communication between alumni through social 
interaction.  
To affirm the community, efforts are made to award 
post-secondary scholarships to graduating Dover 
seniors to be of service in the Dover Community. 
 
 
Our 12th Annual Dinner Social  
All ARE WELCOME FOR A 
FAMILY STYLE TURKEY DINNER 

When- Saturday November 4, 2023 
Doors open- 5 
Dinner- 6 
Program- 7 to 9 

Cost - $21 members,    $26 non-members,    
Location -  Union Fire and Hose Company 

      30 East Canal Road, Dover, PA 
Celebrating the CLASS of 1973’s  

50th graduation anniversary. 
Door Prizes 
Silent Auction 
We are looking for door prizes and donations. 
Tickets/Questions/Donations- 

Call Carol @ 717-434-4574 
or Jeff @ 717-292-6439 

Profits to benefit our Scholarship Fund. 
After calling in your reservation, please use the 
form in this newsletter to mail in your payment. 
Payment must be received by Oct. 27 !! 
 
 
Sign Up for Success Table 
You may have seen our “Yearbook Page 
Tables” making their rounds. The two tables 
together represent an open yearbook with 
signatures on the inside covers. This fundraiser 

offers the opportunity for only Dover High 
Alumni to sign in silver, bronze or gold-colored 
markers. You simply sign your name- put your 
graduation year on the table for a donation of 
$1, $5 or $10 respective of the color marker 
you choose. 

  
YEARBOOK COLLECTION 
DAHSAA has a collection of Dover High Yearbook 
as far back as 1940. However, we still need some to 
complete our collection. We also have extras for 
sale. Please look over the lists and call Jeff at 717 
292-6439 to discuss a donation or purchase. The 
proceeds benefit our scholarship fund. 
 

For sale 
1951 - - - - - (  1  )  $7 each 
1953 - - - - - (  7  )  $3 each 
1954 - - - - - (  4  )  $4 each 
1955 - - - - - (  3  )  $4 each 
1961 - - - - - (  1  )  $5 each 
1963 - - - - - (  1  )  $5 each 
1967 - - - - - (  1  )  $7 each 
1968 - - - - - (  2  )  $5 each 
1970 - - - - - (  1  )  $7 each 
1973 - - - - - (  1  )  $7 each 
1975 - - - - - (  4  )  $4 each 
1976 - - - - - (  1  )  $5 each 
 

Yearbooks needed. 
1939 1946 1985 1986 1988 1989 
1992 1993 1994 1996 1997 1998 
1999 2001 2002 2004 2007 2009 
2017 2020 
 
President’s Message— Jeff Fenstermacher 
Please help. How? It’s simple. Call me and I 
will give you many answers to the question 
“how can I help?” 



 

    

 
The Class of ‘73 
Recently celebrated their 50th graduation 
anniversary. 
The organizers did a great job of planning 
three days of events. From a dinner at the 
Yorktown to a “bar crawl”, ice cream at Macks, 
attending a Dover High football game to a 
dinner at the Union Fire Hall. 
Congrats on a job done well. And Bob, the food 
was great. Thanks to all for their hard work.

 

 
 
Dover has a submarine. 
The Association voted to give $250 of support 
to a team of Dover High students who 
designed and built a small “sub” to compete 
against other teams. Scan the QR image for 
the story. 
 

 

. . . . . .  DAHSAA’s Alumnus Highlight  . . . . . 

Edward Spangler   Thank you, Ed, for sharing your interesting story! 

I am a 1973 graduate of 

Dover High School.  

I grew up in the area and 

had the great pleasure of 

growing up around a won-

derful group of similar 

friends from elementary 

school through high 

school. 

 

Hello, graduating class of 

73.  We just had our 50th 

class reunion! 

 



 

   

At the end of high school, I had no real career aspiration or direction. I only knew that I needed to go to college 

somewhere. I had one meeting with our high school guidance counselor. He suggested my grades weren’t good 

enough to get into a good school so perhaps I should apply to Penn State! I did and had the pleasure of attending 

Penn State. What a wonderful experience! It opened so many doors in my life from great academic training to 

diverse groups of people to lifelong friends. A campus that size was a great melting pot of so many kinds of 

people and experiences that I had never been exposed to before. In addition to the academic training, it really 

set a course for the great diversity of people and convictions within the world and how to operate in it. I gradu-

ated in 1977 with a degree in political science and economics. Even with this training I still didn’t know what 

career direction to pursue. 

 

I got my first job with a nonprofit in Atlanta. This was another great experience. Moving to a large city and be-

ginning to travel the country. But I knew that nonprofit work was not for me, so I considered applying to gradu-

ate MBA programs. This was in 1982 and Penn State had just won its first national championship in football. 

So, I only applied to Penn State and returned to finish in 1985 with an MBA with concentrations in marketing 

and finance. 

 

After graduation I was recruited by a consulting firm in Chicago. This began a 31-year career in the consulting 

industry. In my last 20 years, I had two global roles and several US roles. I had the great pleasure of traveling 

the country and the world. I also had the pleasure of working with mostly Fortune 100 sized companies to solve 

some of their most complex issues impeding their growth and profitability.  

I retired in 2016 and served as a Board Advisor to a global consulting firm. I am now completely and thankfully 

retired living a slower, awesome life. 

I’ve been married to a fellow Pennsylvanian ( Glenda, pictured above ) for 34 years and counting.  

Mine is a story I’ve shared with countless kids and young professionals. You don’t necessarily need to know 

what you want to be. Begin the journey,  do your best to learn and excel and enjoy the ride. 



 

   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cut here: - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

DAHSAA 2024 MEMBERSHIP/ RENEWAL APPLICATION and SOCIAL TICKET 

Please print  CLEARLY  ! 

Name:________________________________         Maiden name:__________________________ 

Address:________________________________________________________________________ 

Email:________________________________________________________________ 

1 Phone:______________________________ 2 Phone:______________________________ 

Please “x” all that apply: (    ) Renewal      (    ) Alumni     (    ) Associate 

Annual Membership:  $5 

       New! ( 5 ) years:  $20 

                    Lifetime:  $100 

                  Membership:  $___________ 

                Annual Social:  $___________ Dinner payment must be received by Oct. 27 !! 

    Scholarship Donation:  $___________   

              Total Enclosed:  $___________    

Payable to:   D. A. H. S. A. A. 

Mail to:   Clif Kern,  3720 Emig School Road, Dover, 

 


